: Water Resources Department
o Oregon 725 Summer St NE, Suite A
%, Salem, OR 97301
(503) 986-0900

Fax (503) 986-0904

Kate Brown, Governor

February 23, 2021

Jeff Nettleton

Bureau of Reclamation
Mid-Pacific Region

Klamath Basin Area Office
6600 Washburn Way

Klamath Falls, OR 97603-9365

Michael Gheleta

Supervisory Attorney

US Dept. of Interior, Solicitor’s Office
2800 Cottage Way, Suite E1712
Sacramento, CA 95825-1683

Re: Notice of Reconsideration of Final Order-Measuring Devices in The Matter of an
Investigation in Aid of Distribution Pursuant to ORS 540.210

Dear Mr. Nettleton and Mr. Gheleta,

The Water Resources Department issued the Final Order-Measuring Devices on

November 5, 2020 and received a petition for reconsideration from the Bureau on or about
December 30, 2020.

This letter is notice that the Department is reconsidering the order pursuant to OAR 137-
004-0080(4). The Final Order remains in effect during reconsideration and as specified in the
order. OAR 137-004-0080(7). Following reconsideration, the Department will issue a new order
affirming, modifying or reversing the existing order.

Sincerely,

oo B2

Ivan Gall,
Field Services Division Administrator

Cc: Renee Moulun - DOJ



